Dear Professors, 
 

In light of the fact that I am not in the school group for our Capstone Project, I would like to bring to your attention, some mis-information that both Mr. McCormack and Mr. Sweeney referred to when speaking about the Cleveland Municipal School District last night.

 

1.McCormack: Repeatedly stated that graduation rates for CMSD were 33%. 

                             :  Truth (according to the Ohio Department of Education)

                                1998-1999-33.3%

                                1999-2000-33.7%

                                2000-2001-36.1%

                                2001-2002-38.1% (47%-according to CMSD)*

                                2002-2003-40.8% (last year for data)

*there is always a discrepancy on how graduation rates are calculated-the states are based on those students entering the 9th grade who make it all the way to the 12th-transfers and drop-out numbers are continually argued over.

 

2. McCormack:-Graduation Rates-Chicago is at 70%.  Just recently this data was again called into question.  A University of Chicago study found that the graduation rate was 54% for the same time period and for African Americans was 39% (Chicago Sun Times, 2/3/05)

 

3. Sweeney:  There has been no improvement in the schools or accountability by the appointed board:

a) The appointed board and CEO started with CMSD in the fall of 1998-looking at just the graduation rates we note an 18.3% increase.

b) Voters in Cleveland in 2002 had the opportunity to dismantle the governance structure and 72% of them said to keep the current form instead of going back to an elected board.

c) The district's budget has been balanced every year during the current administration and board's tenure.

d) This past year, the district moved from Academic Emergency Status to Academic Watch.

 

There are other numerous examples of improvement that I could cite-but I feel this is sufficient for my purpose.

 

I am not sending you this information to try and make the point that CMSD is a perfect school system, but I am defending the fact that indeed there has been improvement over the past six years and to set the record straight on information that was used last night to make a point, that was simply incorrect.  If you would like to pass the correct statistics along to our speakers, please feel free.  

 

Sincerely, Karen Herpel

